




President's Message 

by Dee Grady 

I first met her when she was known as "Barbi". It was, oh, 
four years ago (?) at one of those old PPOC meetings. We were 
both chosen, by Jeani Adams of Parklane Jewelry, to be models. 
We were sitting next to each other wearing all kinds of jewelry 
and having a good time. I can still remember she was teasing me 
with the mirror Jeani used in her demonstration. I thought she 
had a great smile. Yes, four years ago and I still remember that 
evening. 

Since then, we have both progressed and grown in with the 
Community. She, as a transsexual; myself, as a crossdresser. We 
have both found out who we both really are. She wanted so 
much to be involved with the "old" PPOC, but had a difficult 
time breaking into the old click. I can remember, too, one of the 
first things we both were involved with was back in late 1992 or 
early 1993, the group formed a committee to help bring guest 
speakers to our meetings. But, by then, she changed her name to 
Gina Ann. Yes, I still remember that evening. 

After the 1993 California Dreamin' Convention, she and a 
group of concerned people from the Riverside area decided to try 
and start new group. And start a group they did. In October 1993, 
Born Free held its first meeting at what was then a Days Inn. 
Attendance was better then expected, although I don't remember 
exactly how many attended. They served a nice "sit down" dinner. 
Kathryn Robbins was their first guest speaker. Gina came up to 
me at the end of the meeting and asked me what I thought of the 
evening. I gave her one "thumbs up". Again, she smiled. Yes, I 
still remember. 

At the 1994 California Dreamin' Convention, Born Free won 
the Alicia Leehy Spirit of California Award for Support Group 
of the Year. It was the same time I won the same award for 
Person of the Year. After the award presentation and banquet, we 
had our picture taken together. I had taken my award up to my 
room and someone had wanted to take my picture with it. Gina 
took her group's award, shoved it into my hands and said "Use 
this one, no one will know the difference". Later that evening 
when we left the Crystal Room at the Burbank Holiday Inn, 
Gina asked me what I was going to do with my award. I told her, 
I was just going to put it on my bookcase at let it collect dust. 
She laughed, then smiled. Yes, I still remember that evening. 

Since the 1994 convention, Born Free has gone on to have 
one of the best Speaker's Bureau. They speak every semester at 
colleges from Riverside to South Orange County. Born Free has 
made inroads with the Inland Empire Gay And Lesbian 
Community. The groups marches with their friends from Parents 
and Friends of Lesbians and Gays (PFLAG). Two gentleman 
from the Inland Empire AIDS Project came to speak at one of 
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the Born Free meetings and end up joining the group. Born Free 
members have gone on to join in with the local Gay & Lesbian 
square dance group in the Riverside area. Born Free has also 
started a new TG support and rap group call Mariposa, in the 
Palm Springs area. All this, after they won the award. 

Last month, Born Free got a shock when Gina announced she 
had decided not to run for a second term as President She went 
through the entire meeting with her usual smile and grace, 
knowing this was her last meeting as President. She hadn't said 
anything about not running until it came time to commence 
with the elections of the new officers and board members. Just 
before the election, she started thanking everyone associated with 
Born Free for their help. As she was speaking, I could sense 
there was something in this speech that made it sound like it was 
the last time we were going to see her. Then, she said the words 
she was not going to run, and Arlene R. would make a good 
President. A lot of us were very shocked. 

Later that evening, I was talking with Cyndi. She told me 
the November newsletter was almost ready, except for Joan's 
Queenspeak column and mine. I hadn't really picked a topic for 
me to write about until then. I told her, my next column was 
going to be a tribute to Gina. Cyndi agreed it would be a good 
idea. I took me over a week to finally get my thoughts together 
to write this month's column. It has been the hardest one for me 
to do. So late on Sunday evening I finally started writing. The 
words just began to flow. 

Writing about Gina and the accomplishments of Born Free 
under her presidency was the was easy part. Remembering the 
things which took place between Gina and myself was easy, too. 
Watching her step down as President wasn't so easy. Many 
people in the community believe Gina was (or should I say is?), 
the heart and sole of Born Free. Yes, Born Free will have still 
have excellent leadership with Arlene. Born Free meetings will 
still be fun to attend. Gina will still be there. But, when she 
can't be a the meetings anymore, she will be missed. 

There comes a time when people have to move on. Gina has 
chosen this time in her life to do the same. She has a new love 
in her life, Linda. (Oh, by the way, Gina, she is adorable). Time 
is getting closer for Gina to have her surgery to become the 
person she really is. 

Somewhere in the Bible it says, God has a job which each 
one of us has to do in this life. Has Gina fulfilled her "job"? 
Maybe. Maybe not. Only time and God will tell. If this was to 
be her's, then she did it and did it well. She can leave Born Free 
knowing she did as well as anyone could. Gina can be very proud 
of Born Free. 

Gina has been one of my biggest supporters as I take on the 
job of President of Powder Puffs. I thank her for her support and 
encouragement. Years from now, I will still remember Gina. Our 
long talks. Our email. Her smile. Her support. Her friendship. 
Her hugs. Her love. Yes, I will still remember. 

Hugs to all of you in the Community, 'Dee 









First Annual Transgender Lobby Days A Huge 
Success! 
Over 100 TG People Represented 35 States 
by JoAnn Roberts 

The Transgender Community made history this month. On 
Sunday October 1, 1995, over 100 transgendered people gathered 
in suburban Maryland to plan their activities for the First Annual 
Trans gender Lobby Days. Then, on Monday and Tuesday, 
October 2 and 3, they walked the halls of Capitol Hill visiting 
members of Congress and Senators, educating them about 
transgender issues. 

The event, conceived by Riki Wilchins (Transsexual Menace, 
NY), and organized by Wilchins with assistance from Phyllis 
Frye (TRANSGEN Law Conference, TX) and with the help of 
Sarah DePalma, Karen Kerrin, Jane Fee, and Jessica Xavier of 
It's Time America! , was the first time the grassroots trans gender 
community worked together toward a common goal. Overall, 
about 35 states were represented and almost all the members of 
House and Senators were visited during the two days of 
lobbying. 

An organizing meeting, held Sunday evening, helped the 
budding lobbyists with advice on how to conduct their visits. 
The group was addressed by Wilchins, Frye, DePalma and Dawn 
Wilson (TN), representatives of the National Gay & Lesbian 
Task Force (NGL TF), and a representative of the Human Rights 
Campaign Fund (HR.CF). 

Ironically, it was the HRCF that sparked the idea for the 
lobbying effort. The HRCF worked to introduce a bill into 
Congress to prohibit employment discrimination based on sexual 
orientation. That bill, The Employment Non-Discrimination Act 
(ENDA) did not include coverage for transgendered people. 
Further, HR.CF seemed unwilling to work with the transgender 
community to amend the bill to be transgender inclusive. 

Reacting to the rebuff by HR.CF, transgender activists, many 
led by Wilchins and "Menace" members, began a series of 
demonstrations at local HR.CF fund raising functions and started 
planning to lobby Congress on behalf of the transgender 
community. The local actions were so effective in raising the 
consciousness of gays and lesbians and the HRCF itself, that by 
the time the Lobby Days arrived, HR.CF was providing pro­
active advice. 

Did it make a difference? Most certainly, according to many 
of the people present. Several reports were extremely heartening. 
Gloria Fredericks of Iowa was able to have a face to face 
discussion with one of her state's Senators, who reacted favorably 
to the discussion. In fact, he kept a Russian delegation waiting 
for about 10 minutes, while he spoke with Fredericks. Colleen 
Harper (MD) reported a very favorable discussion with the staff 
of a North Carolina congressman. Linda Watson (UT) 
accompanied by JoAnn Roberts (PA), Frye (TX), Sharon Stuart 
(NY) and Alison Laing (PA) were fortunate to speak with the 
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Chief Counsel for Utah Senator Orrin Hatch, Chair of the Senate 
Judiciary Committee. 

Not all the meetings were productive or cordial. Bobbie 
Lennox (MD) visited Senator Jesse Helms' office and was told no 
one was available to speak with her. In the office of an 
Oklahoma congressman, staffers laughed at the delegates and 
stated there are no transgendered people in Oklahoma. 
Fortunately, not all Oklahomans feel that way attested to a report 
from Stuart who was well-received in the office of another 
Oklahoma congressman. 

Thanks to Frye's administrative capabilities, the transgender 
delegates were well-prepared for their visits. Each person was 
provided with a data sheet indicating the name of member of 
Congress, their phone number, office building and room number 
and the committees on which they serve. The data sheets included 
a questionnaire which the delegates completed after each 
interview and returned to the event organizers. These data sheets 
provide a database for future lobbying efforts and indicate who is 
sympathetic, who is a "swing vote" and who is opposed to 
transgender inclusiveness. 

Information packets were left with each office visited. These 
packets contained basic information about transgender concerns 
including ENDA, Hate Crimes Reporting Statistics, Health Care 
issues, Military Service issues, Imprisonment issues, and the 
International Bill of Gender Rights. Also enclosed was a copy of 
the brochure developed for the National Association of Social 
Workers conference providing resource information about 
AEGIS, ICTLEP, IFGE, Outreach Institute, Renaissance & Tri­
Ess. 

Although only 35 states were represented, organizers were 
extremely pleased at the tum-out. Everyone conducted themselves 
like ladies and gentleman (yes, the FtMs were well-represented). 
Some of the better-known members of the transgender 
community were conspicuous by their absence. But one delegate 
was heard to opine, "Cut them some slack. Everybody has an 
excuse why they're not here. But that only works this time. Next 
year, no one has an excuse not to participate." 

Some Personal Comments: It is clear this was a major 
milestone for community cooperation. Riki is to be commended 
for her skill as an "evangelist." There is no doubt that her 
personal visits to tg events all over the country were a major 
factor in the turn-out. Riki also helped raise $10,000 in 
GenderPAC money, just since June. No one else in this 
community has enjoyed such wide-spread support. 

Phyllis' contributions were invaluable. Without her 
organizing skills, we would have been simply a mob roaming 
the Capitol grounds. She gave us purpose, information, tools, 
and moral support. 

This community owes a huge debt of gratitude to both Riki 
Anne Wilchins and Phyllis Randolph Frye for pulling us 
together under a common cause. I look forward to working with 
both of them. 






